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MR D LAST ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES AND 
MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
 
QUESTION: 

With reference to the Police Commissioner’s decision to scrap the Service Delivery Plan, 
previously known as the Service Delivery Redesign Project— Will the Minister advise the 
total costs, since the inception of the initiative, for (a) consultant fees, (b) planning, (c) 
infrastructure, (d) overtime costs, (e) any anticipated costs to discontinue the initiative and 
(f) all other miscellaneous associated costs? 
 
ANSWER: 

I am advised by the Queensland Police Service (QPS) that there is no such initiative as the 
‘Service Delivery Plan’. However, if the member is referring to the ‘Service Delivery Program’ 
I am advised that the total costs since inception of the initiative in January 2020 is $8.4M 
over four financial years. I am further advised by the QPS that this was funded by the QPS 
from the more than $3 billion QPS global budget.  

 


